
Dear Parents, Staff and Children, 
                                                           A big welcome back to everyone as we enter the Summer 
Term. I hope you all had a lovely Easter holiday, got plenty of rest and were able to spend 
quality time with friends and family. 
As we are now in the Summer Term a quick reminder that children should now be wearing 
Summer Uniform and must make sure that they have a water bottle with them every day.  As 
the weather improves the children may require a sunhat and sun cream. Sun cream can be 
sent into school with your child but must have your child’s name written on it and it will be 
your child’s responsibility to apply it. Staff are not able to apply sun cream for individual chil-
dren.  
As the Summer term has now started it is that time of year where Year six children are al-
lowed, with permission from their parents, to walk to and from school on their own. All per-
mission from parents must be put in writing and state the days your child will be walking 
home. If your child has an After School Club, then Parents must collect their children from 
these. This will start from Tuesday 3rd May.  
Thank you to Year Four who prepared and led us in a lovely class Mass this week, where we 
celebrated French priests and the missionary work that they carry out. 
On Thursday our Reception and Year One class went on a trip to the Think Tank in Birming-
ham. They all had a fantastic time and their behavior was impeccable. A big thank you to all of 
the staff who organized and supported on the school trip yesterday.  
Next Wednesday, Mrs Pawley will be leading a Holy Communion workshop for our Year Three 
children and their parents in the school Hall. This is in preparation for them receiving the Sac-
rament of the Eucharist on Sunday 15th May. Details about the day will be discussed at the 
meeting but will also be sent out as a letter for any parents who are unable to attend. It is a 
busy week for our year three children next week as they will also be going on their class trip 
to Botanical Gardens which I know they are all looking forward to. 
Unfortunately, at this time Mrs Wright is still unwell and unable to return to work, I know we 
will all keep her in our prayers and wish her well. I would like to take this opportunity to 
thank Ms Morris who has been covering Year Three for the last term allowing for the children 
to have consistent and good teaching, throughout Mrs Wrights absence, which has in turn 
ensured that there has been as little disruption to the children’s learning as possible.  
I am delighted to announce that we have been one of the lucky 

schools to be selected to be visited by the Commonwealth mascot 

Perry the Bull. He will be visiting us on our Commonwealth day 

which will be held on 23rd May. All children will be invited to 

come into school on that day dressed in colors of the common-

wealth. Further details of this event will be sent out shortly along 

with details for our Jubilee celebrations.  

I hope you all have a wonderful Bank Holiday Weekend . 
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ACADEMY FUND DONATIONS 

Academy Fund via ParentMail 
(School Enrichment Funding) 

This is a voluntary contribution to 
be paid each term which goes  

towards buying additional  
equipment and  resources for your 
children. You will receive a request 

via ParentMail termly… 
"St. John Paul II Multi-Academy  

invites parents to give annually to 
your school fund. A donation of 

£10 per term is suggested but you 
may contribute more if you wish."  

 
Please rest assured that any  

payment you make is for our school 
and our children only, guaranteed! 

Thank you for your support. 

Summer 1 - Week 28 

School Mobile Phone 
Please use for urgent  
contact out of office  
hours (3.30 pm - 8.00 am): 
 

07885 235 496 

We live and learn in the light of Christ! 

This week we pray for... 

Mrs Calvert-Lyons 
Head of School 

...these chil-

http://www.ssptrpl.net/
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NEWS 
We will keep you informed, please read this information carefully. 

 
 Summer Uniform– When we return to school after our East-

er break, the children should be wearing their Summer uni-
form. This includes yellow gingham dresses, yellow polo tops 
with brown skirts, shorts or trousers and socks.  

 

 Birmingham Local Offer—Please see the link below to Bir-
mingham’s local offer website which provides information 
and support for families with  children who have special edu-
cational needs or disabilities. 
www.localofferbirmingham.co.uk 

 

 Family Support Worker—Our FSW, Karen Cutler, is in school 
every Thursday if you are looking for help and advice on 
matters relating to finance, housing or family life then please 
contact the school office to arrange an appointment. 

 
 SENCo— Mrs Calvert-Lyons will be holding a SENCO drop in 

morning on Friday 25th March from 9.15—10.15 am. Please 
contact the school office if you require an appointment. If 
you have any concerns regarding your child and SEND please 
contact Mrs Calvert – Lyons on the SENCo email which is  

          Senco@ssptrpl.net 
 

 Shoes—A reminder that children are to wear the correct 

footwear to school. Children are not allowed to wear  boots 

in school. If the weather is bad children can wear wellingtons 

to school and change once they arrive and again before they 

leave. 

 Hair— A reminder to all parents that children are not allowed 
fashion haircuts at school. Boys should not have lines shaved 
into their hair and girls should ensure that their hair is tied 
back at all times.  

 
 Operation Encompass—SS Peter & Paul is now an Operation     

Encompass School, working closely with West Midlands Po-
lice to identify and support victims of Domestic Abuse. We 
remain       vigilant and urge anyone suffering domestic abuse 
to contact the school or Police for help. 

 

 Healthy Eating— Can I remind all parents that children 
should bring a healthy snack at break time. This should be a 
piece of fruit. Or a vegetable. If children bring in biscuits, 
crisps or chocolate for break times they will not be permitted 
to eat these and they will be sent back home.  

IMPORTANT DIARY DATES 

 
 30th April—Spring Fayre 
 5th May– Year 3 School trip. 
 9th May– SATS week 
 15th May—Holy Communion 
 19th May– May Procession 

 23rd May- Commonwealth 
Games Celebration Day– Non-
Uniform 

 27th May– Queen’s Platinum 
Jubilee Celebration Day– red, 
white blue non-uniform 

 
 

TRAINING DAYS 

Friday 1st July 2022 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Monday (3.20 - 4.20 pm)  Choir 
Tuesday (3.20 - 4.20 pm) Football Years 5 
& 6 and Monster Crafts  

Wednesday (3.20 - 4.20 pm)  Cheerleading 
5 & 6 

Thursday (3.20 - 4.20 pm)  Cheerleading 3 
& 4 
Friday (2.00 - 3.00 pm)  
Football–  Years 3 & 4 and Monster Crafts 

Stay Safe Online 
E-Safety is very important! Do 
you know what your child is 

watching or doing on the  
internet? 

https://www.internetmatters.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Leading Light  Club 
Contact Details 
07885 235 488 
07885 235 491 

mailto:localofferbirmingham.co.uk
mailto:senco@ssptrpl.net
https://www.internetmatters.org/


 Start and Finish Times— Children can be dropped off from 8.40am when the 
school gates open. They must be in school by 8.50am (which is when the school 
gates close) Any child arriving after this will be marked late and parents will need to 
sign them in using the monitor outside the school office. The school day finishes at 
3.20pm Monday to Thursday and 2pm on a Friday. Children who are not collected 
on time will be sent over to Leading light club and parents will be charged. 

 

 Water Bottles —please ensure your child comes to school everyday with a clearly 
labelled water bottle 

 

 Food Bank—  A reminder that any parent that would like to access this service or 
who may need some financial support can contact the school on our confidential 
email address: family@ssptrpl.net 

 

 P.E Kits—Please can you ensure that your child has the correct PE uniform in 
school. The children should wear pumps and not trainers and are required to wear 
a pair of plain black shorts. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to con-
tact the office. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

S.P.F.A Class Reps 
 

Reception— Selina Conway            Year 4—Zoe Santos  
Year 1—Joanne Mallinder              Year 5—Elaine Eannetta 
Year 2— Rebecca Franklin              Year 6— Katie Wiggins 
Year 3— Sarah Nelson 

 
Writers of the Week   

 
Reception—   Baran Samiee 
Year 1—        Faith Lawrence 
Year 2—        James Green 
Year 3—        Faith Parry 
Year 4—        Caleb Graham 
Year 5—        Ellis Pointon-Doyle 
Year 6—        Savannah Phillips 

Reward Chart Raffle Ticket Winners—Spring 02 
 
1. Felicity Franklin Y5   2. Conor Conway Y4 
3. Orla McLoughlin-Kennedy Y2 4. Amelia Barrett Y6 
5. Caleb Graham Y4   6. Ameyamary Biju Y6 

mailto:family@ssptrpl.net%20//Sspp-csvr1/users/Staff/EMORTIBOYS/2016-2017%20Timetables


   HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 

Sandra Pracz, Conor Conway, Mollie Gaskin, 
Caleb Graham, Amelia Barrett, Nin Kardas, 

Myless Cooper, Skylar Barrett, Imaan Iltaf, Ellis 
Pointon-Doyle & Amelia Jaggers  

 

Attendance  Explanation 

100% - Excellent 99-97% - Good 96-95% - Satisfactory < 95% - Unsatisfactory 

Pupil Attendance 4th April– 8th April 2022– 89.07% 

Congratulations to Year 5 for their 94.00% attendance.   

House Points  
 

St. Peter        121          
St. Paul           69  
Our Lady       111 
St. Joseph     91 

Congratulations to St. Peter  !!! 
Our Termly Winner! 

‘STARS OF THE WEEK’ 

Congratulations to these children for being awarded Star of the Week: 

 Reception –   Emaleeya Savva-Stanley 

 Year 1 —         Max Austin 

 Year 2 —        Keavie Brannon 

 Year 3 —      Mayah Nortey 

 Year 4 —        Christian Bucca 

 Year 5 —        Ciaran Lawrence 

 Year 6 —        Savannah Phillips 

Reward Charts 
 

Alexander Jaggers, Nicola Mozes, Una Frank-
lin, Mayah Nortey, Lucas Bissell, Erin Toland, Oliv-
ia Kardas, Justyna Szmulewska, Caitlin Dockery, 
Caleb Graham, Lauren Santos, Thomas Cronin-
Roberts, Freya Hemming, Felicity Franklin, Kieran 
Smith O’Donnell, Georgia Jones, Sophie Doyle, 
Lucy Recci, Isabella Frankum-Recci, Rhiannon 

0

50

100

150

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6

% Attendance

% Attendance



Josie made a box of toys and 
wrote the message on it in 

Ukranian - it says ‘Please take 
one to love and cuddle, we are 
sending you lots of love.’ The 

box got driven over to the 
main refugee centre in Poland 
today and is on the welcome 

desk for children arriving from 
Ukraine. 

We are so proud of… 

We are so proud of you Josie 
This is such a wonderful and 
thoughtful act of kindness. 
You set a great example to 

others and are an  
incredible person.  

Well Done! 
















